Developmental Disabilities Council

Policy & Law Committee Minutes
October 29, 2015
Friendly’s, Middletown, De.
9:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.
Members Present: Terri Hancharick, Barbara Monaghan, Bill Monaghan, Gary Mears, Brigitte Hancharick.
Members Absent:  Deb McCann

Staff: Pat Maichle

Guests: Jamie Wolfe, Jessica
I. Position Statements
1. Sub-Minimum Wage – Position Statement – Review of Comments Received from DDC – Diann Jones sent proposed edits to the statement handed out at the September Council meeting.  
2. Supported Decision Making – Update – Draft Statement for Review – Jamie will draft a statement for the next meeting.
3. Assisted Suicide Research – Jamie Wolfe – Draft Position Revised – Jamie provided a draft.  Suggested edits were discussed.  Jamie will make changes and bring edits to the next meeting.
4. Current Statements – Review Edits – The revised current statements will be provided to the DDC in November.  A vote will be requested in January.
II. State Plan Development – Issues to Consider – Come with Ideas
1. Supported Decision-Making as an alternative to Guardianship

2. A resource center for people to access when there is a need

3. Accessible Public Transportation statewide

4. Family Support through vouchers, possibly

5. Sanctions to the transportation system for no-shows

III. Self-Advocacy – Update – The Delaware People First will be using new contract funds to hold a conference on April 16, 2016.  The theme is “health care”.  They will also be inviting the MA Self-Advocates to DE to complete the training for Self-Advocacy 101.  They are also going to develop a web site for the organization.  They do need someone to help them with organization for these projects.
A few of the Members attended a Mentoring Day last week. From that event, one of the Members may be able to get a job.  Great news!

Some Members attended the statewide Transition Conference, as well.  Bill and Barb have offered to speak at the 2016 Conference.

IV. Partners in Policymaking 2016 – Applications are now being accepted for the new program.  All Committee Members are going to let their friends and families know about the program.  The classes start in February.
V. Other Business From the Group

1. Members are advocating for all YMCA’s to have accessible equipment so everyone can take advantage of the programs.
2. This Committee is interested in sponsoring the planned event on Supported Decision-Making in April 2016.

VI. Next Meeting Date – The next meeting is scheduled for November 16th at 9:30 at Friendly’s in Middletown.
VII. Adjournment - The meeting adjourned by 11:30 a.m.
